

Our Ref: SST/AEL

Date: Sunday 24th January 2021

Dear Parent/ Guardian,

Re: School Closure Monday 25th January 2021

Please be advised that due to the snow today, and with temperatures set to be below freezing overnight, we are sadly going to have to close the school tomorrow. Currently the school site is covered in snow and many of our staff live a considerable distance from Duston, in areas that have been adversely affected by the inclement weather. We will review the situation and the school grounds by midday tomorrow and we are minded, if it is possible, to open the school on Tuesday. The health and safety of our school community is always the number one priority in all of our decision making. Pupils will need to access the remote learning that is set via Microsoft Teams and will continue to receive an education irrespective of the physical school closure. I appreciate fully that this is a decision that often brings challenges for families and I thank you in anticipation of your co-operation and support.

Yours faithfully,

Mr S Strickland **Principal**

Mr S Strickland - Principal - BA (Hons), MA, NPQH

01604 460004 | office @thedustonschool.org | w ww.thedustonschool.org



















